Sandy Town Council



Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee 

Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday 28 November 2011 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy at 7.30pm.
Present:  Cllrs N Aldis (Chairman), J Ali, W Jackson, Mrs S Lunn, K Lynch, C Osborne, Mrs M Runchman, M Scott, D Sharman, R Smith, Mrs J Smyth, Mrs S Sutton and G White.

The Deputy Town Clerk was in attendance.
	1
	Apologies for absence (P45/11-12)      
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Pettitt and Mrs Stacey. Apologies also received from Central Bedfordshire Cllr Sheppard. 


	2
	Declaration of Interests (P46/11-12)
a) Personal

Cllr Lynch declared a personal interest in item 8 as he is organising an event for the Queens Jubilee.

Cllr Osborne declared a personal interest in item 9 as he is Chairman of Sandy Football Club.

Cllr Scott declared a personal interest in item 3 planning application 69/11 because he is a friend of the applicant.
b) Prejudicial 

There were none.


	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (P47/11-12)
a) CB/11/03685/ FULL Single storey extension to front of property together with partial second storey extension at 73 Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds.

It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed application.

b) CB/11/03846/ FULL Two storey rear extension, conversion of existing integral garage and construction of a new garage and vehicular access at 3 Rivermead Gardens, Sandy, Beds.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed application.



	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting  (P48/11-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on 17 October 2011 be approved as a correct record of proceedings subject to the following amendment:
Page five (P44/11-12) Following extensive discussion it was resolved: that Sandy Town Council wished to secure this land for adoption because this would be in the best interests of the whole community of Sandy and the Town Clerk is authorised to propose an agreed commuted sum (based upon 10 years’ maintenance costs) to Kier Homes Ltd 
Would be amended to read.

Members were in agreement that it was desirable for Sandy Town Council to secure this land for adoption because this would be in the best interests of the whole community of Sandy. Following extensive discussion it was resolved: that the Town Clerk be authorised to negotiate with Keir Homes Ltd. a commuted sum (based upon 10 years' maintenance costs) within prescribed limits specified in the resolution.
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	Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy (P49/11-12)
Cllr Aldis reported about Mellor Beauty – outline planning, the developer has addressed access and Marshalls Mono attended the Development Control meeting to give a presentation to make members aware about noise coming from the factory 24 hours every day.  
Cllr Aldis also reported that the Timber yard – Beeston is on the agenda for the next Development Control meeting.

Cllr White reported that Railway Station car park application had been removed, because of problem with the extra cost due to planning conditions.

It was resolved: That the Railway Station car park application is added to a future agenda when any further information about the development is known.

Section 106 (P50/11-12)
Members discussed the report and following discussion about Section 106 monies.

It was resolved: (a) That a quotation be obtained to replace the safety surfacing under the Rotaweb in Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
(b) That the Open Spaces sub-committee should meet to discuss Section 106 monies in the new year.
Parliamentary Constituencies Review (P51/11-12)

Cllr Osborne declared a personal interest in this item as Clerk to Sutton Parish Council.

Cllr Lunn declared a personal interest in this item as a Potton resident.

Members discussed and then

It was resolved: That the Town Council should write to Central Bedfordshire Council to support Central Bedfordshire Council’s proposal which is more inclusive with regard to the make-up of Central Bedfordshire.
Queens Jubilee (P52/11-12)

Cllr Lynch outlined proposals with regard to an event in Sandy to celebrate the Queens Jubilee.
The Committee were informed that next year’s Sandy Carnival will be on the 16th June 2012.
Members discussed holding a public meeting.

It was resolved: (a) That a press release is issued via an article in the Bulletin to invite people to a meeting in early January.
(b) That a letter is sent to the local groups to invite them to the meeting.
Potton Football Club (P53/11-12)

Members discussed correspondence between Potton Football Club and the Clerk.

It was resolved: That the charges as set out by the Clerk for Potton Football Club should be the casual rates. 

Greensands Camp (P54/11-12)
Following discussion between members,
It was resolved: to take no action as the Greensands camp is not within the Parish of Sandy and forms part of the Parish of Potton.
McMurdo Court (P55/11-12)

Following discussion between members,
It was resolved: (a) to contact Aldwyck Housing to establish if an official opening is to take place of McMurdo Court.
(b) the Town Council would like to have an official opening of McMurdo Court and the family of the late Max McMurdo is invited to the opening.
Park House Nursing Care Centre (P56/11-12)
Members discussed the correspondence with regard to Park House Nursing Centre.

It was resolved: that the Town Council do not feel it is appropriate to make comments until the Town Council see the planning application.

Highways (P57/11-12)
A plan with draft discussion points about the A1 was handed to members. Members discussed various points about the A1 and then,
It was resolved: (a) Five highway concerns about the A1 for Sandy were identified and these are as follows (In no particular order) 1) By-pass of the A1, 2) Crossings over the A1 (Including pedestrian, vehicular and cyclist), 3) Speed (extending the 50mph speed limit from Sandy to Biggleswade North, 4) Longabout on the A1 by Orchard Rd and New Road, 5) Overgrown vegetation (including Sandy Roundabout).
(b) That Cllrs Aldis, Pettitt, Runchman, Scott and Sutton meet with Central Bedfordshire Council and the Highways Agency to discuss the five highway concerns identified.
(c) That the members concerned indicate a preferred meeting date to the Clerk so that arrangements can be made with the other parties.
Pinders Circus (P58/11-12)

Members discussed the report and Cllr White provided additional information.

It was resolved: That the Town Council would like to welcome Pinders Circus to Sandy on the same terms as previous years.

Press Release (P59/11-12)
It was resolved: That a press release be issued for the Queens Jubilee, McMurdo Court and Pinders Circus.
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